
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

File: 62.10  

  November 23, 2015 

Jim Lytwyn 

Public Works Manager 

Mossey River Municipality 

Box 370 

Winnipegosis, MB   R0L 2G0 
 

Via Email: pwm.mrm@outlook.com  
 

Dear Mr. Lytwyn: 
 

Re:   Notice of Alteration – Winnipegosis Wastewater Treatment Lagoon – Environment 

Act Licence No. 907 VC   
 

I am responding to the October 2, 2015 Notice of Alteration (NoA) email wherein it is 

indicated that rip rap will be installed on portions of the dykes of the Winnipegosis wastewater 

treatment lagoon (lagoon).  Environment Act Licence No. 907 VC (Licence) applies to this 

lagoon. 
 

The NoA indicates that portions of the south dykes of the two cells require repair to eroded 

areas and that such repair will be completed by installing rip rap underlain by geotextile material 

in those areas.    
 

Upon review of this NoA letter and the Licence, I have decided that the environmental 

impacts of the proposed dyke repair work are insignificant.  Accordingly, I hereby approve the 

proposed dyke repair work. 
 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss the foregoing, please contact Robert 

Boswick, Environmental Engineer, at 204-945-6030.   
 

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

“original signed by” 
 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 
 

c. Don Labossiere/Tim Prawdzik/Peter Crocker – Environmental Compliance and 

Enforcement, Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship     

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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